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A membership drive was carried out following the AGM in 2024 by the Executive Team 
and the Committee Chairs. The drive took the form of door-to-door visits, e-mail 
messaging and discussions with neighbours old and new. 
 
The drive resulted in 6 new members, which brings the total number of members in 
2024 to 58, 7 on Ardoch Lake and 51 on Malcolm. Unfortunately, 5 members from 2023 
did not renew in 2024 but we are hoping to see them rejoin in 2025. 
 
We have seen a few property transactions over the last 12 months so we will be looking 
to encourage our new neighbours to join us in 2025 and we would hope that all of you 
would also encourage any existing neighbours who are not members to join as well.  
 
I did not receive any comments, questions or concerns directly from the membership 
related to Malcolm Lake over the course of 2024 so I have nothing to report on that 
front. We were made aware in March that North Frontenac is looking to reopen the 
Ardoch landfill which is on the south side of Malcolm Lake. Don and I will be looking to 
follow up with the Mayor and Council in 2025 to more fully understand what is involved 
and to raise appropriate concerns related to possible impacts to the Lake and the 
roadways involved. 
 
 
If you have any questions or concerns or are looking for help in recruiting a new 
member, please do not hesitate to reach out to me at the e-mail below. I would be 
happy to respond, chat or meet with you as required.   
 
Cheers, 
 
 
Steve Keenan 
stkeenan@rogers.com 


